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Frigo, Victoria (COE)

From: Frigo, Victoria (COE)

Sent: Monday, October 29, 2012 11:04 AM

To: 'ALEX PENA'

Cc: Centorino, Joseph (COE)

Subject: INQ 12-181 Construction Code

Mr. Pena,

This is in response to your question about a citation your father received for the alleged violation of
“advertising as a contractor without the required certification of competency.” You believe that no code
violation actually occurred in this case, and you are concerned that the code enforcement officer may
have issued the citation in error.

Our agency does not interpret or enforce the County code related to the construction trades. The agency
that handles these matters is the Construction Trades Qualifying Board. You may contact them at 786-
315-2571 or email Kathy Charles at KAT045@miamidade.gov or Yvonne Bell at Genaye@miamidade.gov.

If you have further questions, please feel free to contact me at my direct number, below.

Sincerely,

VICTORIA FRIGO, STAFF ATTORNEY
Phone: 305 350-0601
Fax: 305 579-0273

19 West Flagler St., Suite 820
Miami, FL 33130

Miami-Dade County is a public entity subject to Chapter 119 of the Florida Statutes concerning public records. E-mail
messages are covered under such laws and thus subject to disclosure.

From: ALEX PENA [mailto:axpa27@bellsouth.net]
Sent: Monday, October 29, 2012 10:21 AM
To: Frigo, Victoria (COE)
Subject: Re: Code compliance

Hello Victoria,

Following up to the voicemail if left you, I’m attaching a copy of the citation, a picture of the sign displayed on
the van and a copy of the Miami Dade tax receipt.

I can be reached at 305-505-8456

--- On Wed, 10/24/12, Frigo, Victoria (COE) <FRIGOV@miamidade.gov> wrote:

From: Frigo, Victoria (COE) <FRIGOV@miamidade.gov>
Subject: Code compliance
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To: Axpa27@bellsouth.net
Date: Wednesday, October 24, 2012, 9:54 AM

Mr. Pena,

Your email has been forwarded to me for further review. At your convenience, could you please
contact me at my direct number, below, so that we can discuss your issue further.

Sincerely,

VICTORIA FRIGO, STAFF ATTORNEY

Phone: 305 350-0601

Fax: 305 579-0273

19 West Flagler St., Suite 820

Miami, FL 33130

Miami-Dade County is a public entity subject to Chapter 119 of the Florida Statutes concerning public records. E-mail
messages are covered under such laws and thus subject to disclosure.


